
 

 

February 3, 2025 
           Docket No. P-2024-3046008 

Utility Code: 110550 

 

KENNETH M. KULAK 

MORGAN LEWIS & BOCKIUS LP 

222 MARKET STREET 

PHILADELPHIA PA 19103-2921 

ken.kulak@morganlewis.com 

 

Re: Petition of PECO Energy Company for Approval of Its 

Default Service Program for the Period from June 1, 

2025 through May 31, 2029   

 Docket No. P-2024-3046008 

Dear Mr. Kulak: 

 

On December 23, 2024, the PECO Electric Company (PECO) submitted a compliance filing of 

PECO’s proposed form solar PPA and the associated Request for Proposals for its long-term solar 

procurement (“Solar RFP”) attached as Exhibit A for Commission review and approval. 

 

This filing was submitted in accordance with PECO’s Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission 

(Commission) approved Default Service Plan VI for the period of June 1, 2025, to May 31, 2029, as 

modified by the Joint Petition for Approval of Non-Unanimous Settlement, Order entered November 7, 

2024. 

PECO requests that the Commission approve the Solar PPA and Solar RFP process and documents. 

In response to the filing, the Commission received joint comments from POWER Interfaith 

(“POWER”), Vote Solar, Clean Air Council, Sierra Club, Physicians for Social Responsibility, and 

PennEnvironment (collectively, the “Energy Justice Advocates” or “EJA”).  The commenters did not 

oppose the Commission’s approval of the Solar PPA and RFP documents filed by PECO. 

The Commission did not receive any reply comments. 

 

At this point, further investigation seems unnecessary as the compliance filing was completed 

consistent with the November 7, 2024, Order at Docket No. P-2024-3046008. Therefore, we approve the 

Solar PPA and RFP process and documents filed by PECO on December 23, 2024.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA 
PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION 

COMMONWEALTH KEYSTONE BUILDING 
400 NORTH STREET 

HARRISBURG, PENNSYLVANIA 17120 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

IN REPLY PLEASE 
REFER TO OUR FILE 

 

mailto:ken.kulak@morganlewis.com


 

Please direct any questions to Mr. Joseph Sherrick, Policy and Planning Supervisor, Bureau of 

Technical Utility Services, at (717) 787-5369. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Rosemary Chiavetta 

Secretary 


